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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, FINANCE DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO: 210-A

COMMITTEE: Environmental Protection, Resiliency and Waterfronts

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to creating a marine debris disposal and vessel surrendering office

	SPONSOR(S): By Council Members Ariola, Brooks-Powers, Menin, Velázquez, Ossé, Farías, Gennaro, Gutiérrez, Ayala, Holden, Narcisse, Abreu, Riley, Barron, Schulman, Marte, Kagan, Lee, Louis, Krishnan, Sanchez, Brannan, Hanif, Hanks, Carr, Borelli, Paladino and Vernikov



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This proposed legislation would require the creation of an Office of Marine Debris Disposal and Vessel Surrendering, headed by a Director of Marine Debris Disposal. The Director would be responsible for collaborating with relevant federal, state and City agencies and offices of the Mayor to remove marine debris from the City’s waters and shores, developing a plan to recycle, reuse or dispose of marine debris, developing recommendations for enforcement against people who abandon marine debris, recommending programs to track and monitor vessels to prevent abandonment, developing recommendations for a program for surrendering boats to the City for disposal, and coordinating with organizations and volunteer groups who help remove marine debris from the City’s beaches and shores.. 
EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law takes effect immediately.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal Year 2024

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY23
	FY Succeeding Effective FY24
	Full Fiscal Impact FY24

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no fiscal impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation, as New York City’s Office of the Mayor would use existing resources to fulfill its requirement.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	 New York City Council Finance Division
				 New York City Mayor’s Office of City Legislative Affairs
				
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Andrew Lane-Lawless, Financial Analyst, NYC Council Finance Division 
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Crilhien Francisco, Assistant Director, NYC Council Finance Division
Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director, NYC Council Finance Division 
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: The legislation was introduced to the full Council on April 28, 2022, as Intro. 210 and referred to the Committee on Resiliency and Waterfronts. The legislation was considered by the Committee on Resiliency and Waterfronts at a hearing held on June 13, 2022, and was Laid Over by the Committee on Resiliency and Waterfronts. It was subsequently amended, and upon the dissolution of the Committee on Resiliency and Waterfronts, the amended version Proposed Intro No. 210-A was referred to the Committee on Environmental Protection, Resiliency and Waterfronts. Proposed Int. No. 210-A will be considered by the Committee on Environmental Protection, Resiliency and Waterfronts (Committee) on March 16, 2023. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Int. 210-A will submitted to the full Council for a vote on March 16, 2023.
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